
2025 St Peter Chanel Sports Club Newsletter Term 1 Week 9 

SPORT PARENT LEADS 

AIMS Games - Miha Brown, spcaimsgames@gmail.com 
Basketball - Andre Rumney, andre.rumney@gmail.com 
Gymnastics - Sandra Elliott-Brown, spcsecretary2020@gmail.com 
Netball - Miha Brown, spcsecretary2020@gmail.com 
Splash Polo - Sandra Elliott-Brown, spcsecretary2020@gmail.com 
Touch - Jo McLaren, jo.mclaren@hotmail.co.nz 

TERM 1 SPORTS FEES - ARE NOW OVERDUE 

Thank you to everyone who is playing and supporting sport at 
SPC this Term. When you register your child for a sport you are 
committing to paying the sports fee. Invoices were sent out in 
February and payment is now overdue. Please pay asap. We have already 
paid all the teams’ Club fees so our balance sheet is in the red! Go sport!  

TERM 2 YR 1-6 SPORT REGISTRATIONS ARE CLOSED  

Your coaches will be in contact with you soon.  

All Yr 7-8 students play for Saints United.  

For more information on Yr 1-6 and Saints United sports click here to 
visit our school sports website.  

A massive THANK YOU to all of our wonderful sports sponsors! Your 
kindness and generosity mean so much to us and we truly appreciate you 
all. Thank you for helping make SPC sport outstanding!  

THANK YOU TO ALL OUR SPC SPORTS SPONSORS! 
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NORTH ISLAND DIVING CHAMPS 

Last Friday, Saturday and Sunday Ryan participated in the 
North Island Diving Championships at Waterworld, where he 
competed in 3 dives at 3 different heights - 1m, 3m and 5m. 
Amazingly, Ryan scored 105 points which earnt him 3 silver 
ribbons. He was just short of gold in 2 events by only 2 
points! It was a very tough competition. Well done to all the 
competitors, especially Ryan! 

The PlumberMan Tigers (Yr 
4) have had a strong module 
as they start to learn the 
finer points of touch and the 
importance of teamwork and 
defending the whole field. 
Our team this Term 
was:  Georgia Parata; Julian Hume; Avery Savage; Aven Rumney; Theo 
Watson; Brooklan Elliot; Lachlan Coulshed;  Aaron Horton & Angelo Hume. 
What a great bunch of kids to represent SPC. We are proud of you all!!  

 

What a fantastic Term of touch our Yr 7/8 Cheetahs have had! We came 
third overall in our pool, only losing one game this Term! Our last game of 
the season we played off against Te Kowhai Wolves winning 8-1.  

We have had the most incredible Term of touch, and have an amazing 
group of tamariki! Every single one of these players has showed so much 
growth in every single game, individually and as a team! We had two Most 
Valuable Players this Term which were awarded to Arana Henderson and 
Indi Simmonds. As well as two Most Improved Players which were Nahklya 
Elliott and Lucas De Souza.  

Massive thanks to all our amazing parent supporters, showing up every 
week cheering the kids on - and of course all the younger siblings!  

And lastly, a huge shout out to 
Quintin our coach! Your dedica-
tion, commitment and passion 
have shone through this Term 
and we see this in the progres-
sion of these kids week after 
week. You have been instrumental 
in the success of the team and 
bring a positive vibe for each and 
every game! The lollies every 
game and training have been a 
highlight too! Bring on Term 4!!!  

TOUCH 



FUTSAL 

Our SPC futsal Falcons team put on an outstanding performance, securing 
a huge 10-1 win against Maeroa. Our incredible defence shut down count-
less attacks, making it harder for the opposition to break through. Our 
team’s strong sense of support and unity was evident, as they constantly 
had each other’s backs on the court. Despite facing a towering and intim-
idating goalkeeper, the Falcons remained fearless, finding ways to score 
again and again. This impressive win is a testament to their hard work 
and teamwork. Well done Falcons! 

GYMNASTICS 

We will be starting training in Term 2 on Mondays at 
lunchtime. Forms were handed out on Monday 31st 
March. Please return forms to the school office. 

Once forms are back, we will email routines so students 
can begin practicing. We will need to know what level 
they are going to choose if you are familiar with these 
from previous years. If you are new, we will support them with what level 
they can compete in.  

The festivals are: 

Hamilton City Schools Festival for Novice Athletes - Thursday 12th June 

Waikato Regional Schools Festival for Qualifying Novice Athletes - 
Thursday 21st August 

Waikato Regional Schools Festival for Qualifying Competitive Athletes - 
Thursday 28th August 

All info is available here. 

Kind regards, Sandra & Aleigha 

AIMS GAMES NETBALL TRIALS 

AIMS Games netball trials are being held at Hamilton City Netball Centre 

DATE - Thursday 3rd April 2025  
TIME - 3.30pm Registering for 4pm Start time  
VENUE - Hamilton City Netball Courts - Minogue Park Hamilton  

Meet at the top by Court 1  

CONTACT PERSON - Miha 021777935  

https://www.spc.ac.nz/1203/pages/108-gymnastics


WAIKATO PRIMARY INTERSCHOOLS SWIM COMP 



An extreme off-road running event for Yrs 3-8, $30 per entry. Only 7 
spots left for our school team in Hamilton on Wednesday, 11 June 2025.  

If you would like to join our school team, click on the following link JTGG 
Registration or visit our SPC website and select Parents / Sports / Junior 
Tough Guy & Gal, and complete the form. First in, first served! 

JUNIOR TOUGH GUY & GAL CHALLENGE 2025! 

SPLASH POLO 

These amazing children took part in the Relay For Life supporting the 
Cancer Society. Thank you for supporting such an important cause!  

SPLASH POLO 

Our SPC Flippers had two amazing games. Ivy and Em-
merson were both awarded Players of the Day for awe-
some perseverance.  

https://www.spc.ac.nz/1305/pages/100-junior-tough-guy-gal
https://www.spc.ac.nz/1305/pages/100-junior-tough-guy-gal


 

Saints United 

St Columbas, St Josephs, Marian, St Peter 
Chanel & St Pius Schools 

 

Sports for Year 7 & 8 Students in 2025 

Saints United is a club set up by all the Hamilton Catholic Schools to insure your children can 
play a variety of sports. The main aim is for our children to have the chance to play and compete 
against the bigger Intermediate schools in the Waikato. Our aim is to also give our children the 
chance to play at their ability and hence a few sports will require trials. But no one will miss 
out!  If you register to play on time, I will try my hardest to put your child in a team. 
 
So far, we are getting great results for our children both in sporting achievement and socially. 
They are meeting lots of new children who they will then hopefully be going off to high school 
with soon.  
 
Please take the time to register your child if they want to play any of the following sports: 

Netball (term 2&3)  
https://enrolmy.com/saints-united/book-now/22-Saints-United-Netball-2025 

Hockey (term 2&3) 
https://enrolmy.com/saints-united/book-now/21-Saints-United-Hockey-2025 

Term 2 Basketball 
https://enrolmy.com/saints-united/book-now/24-Saints-United-Basketball---Term-2-2025 

Hoodies 
https://enrolmy.com/saints-united/book-now/23-Saints-United-Hoodie-2025 

 
 
If you would like to contact me (Philippa) I would prefer you email me on: 
saints@stjosephs.school.nz  

 

YR 7 & 8 SPORTS INFO 

All Year 7 and 8 students will be playing for Saints United, who is offer-
ing netball, hockey and basketball in Term 2. Please read the information 
below which includes the registration links. 

Hockey and netball registrations closed on Monday 31st March. 

Basketball registrations close on Friday 11th April. 

Please make sure you read the info below and then do your registration.   
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